
Line Fire 
Incident Update 

 Date: October 13, 2024 
 

@sanbernardinoNF       Fire Information: 909 220 4292  
          Hours: 8:00 AM to 8:00 PM 
@sanbernardinoNF       Email: 2024.line@firenet.gov 

 
@CAIIMT4       

 
 
Incident Website: https://inciweb.wildfire.gov/incident-information/cabdf-line-fire  
Forest Website: https://www.fs.usda.gov/sbnf 
 
Location: San Bernardino County, CA      Start Date: September 5, 2024 
Size: 43,978 acres        Percent Contained: 96% 
Cause: Human        Personnel: 577 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
Despite stronger winds this week, containment lines around the Line Fire remain uncompromised. Line 
improvement and backhaul activities continue to consume a great deal of firefighters’ time, along with 
suppression repair on roads, drainages, corridors, and dozer lines. Resource advisors are lending expertise 
and monitoring rehabilitation efforts around and within the perimeter of the fire. 

Visible smoke may still be seen well within the fire perimeter where terrain has made access difficult. 
Yesterday, a helitack crew was inserted along the fire’s uncontained perimeter near Bear Creek. The operation 
was successful, and containment was increased in this area. Helicopter operations in the Cold Creek area 
confirmed lines are holding, where unburned vegetation continues to be consumed within the fire perimeter. 
Overall, fire behavior has decreased, yet firefighters are staying engaged and prepared for initial attack if 
needed. 

Temperature is slowly dropping and humidity is increasing, but fire danger remains high. The public is asked to 
be extremely diligent and fire wise. Yesterday marked the start of modern gun hunting season, and the public 
is reminded that the San Bernadino National Forest has issued closures for areas surrounding the fire. 

WEATHER: 
Increasing humidity and lower temperatures will further aid containment progression. No growth is expected, 
thanks to light winds and higher relative humidity recoveries.  
 
CLOSURES: 
San Bernadino National Forest has issued closures for areas surrounding the Line Fire. For more information 
and to see the map use this link -  https://www.fs.usda.gov/detail/sbnf/?cid=FSEPRD1181411.   
 
Highway 330 remains closed from Highland Avenue to Highway 18 as CalTrans performs repairs to the road 
and guardrails.  
 

EVACUATIONS:  
There are currently no evacuation warnings or orders for communities in or around the Line Fire.  
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